Town of Jamestown

Jamestown Town Council

Work Session

September 13, 2001

A work session of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 7:05 PM by Council President Guy J. Settipane.  The following members were present:

David A. Swain, Vice President

Kenneth G. Littman

Norma B. Willis

David J. Long arrived at 7:30 PM

Also present were:

Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator/Finance Director

Arlene D. Kalooski, Town Clerk

Lisa Bryer, Town Planner

Richard Tyre, Conservation Commission and Wastewater Management Committee member

Brenda Asher Dillmann, AICP, Consultant

Ms. Dillmann summarized the Jamestown Onsite Wastewater Management Plan (summary attached hereto as part of these minutes).  Ms. Dillmann noted that the acceptance of a plan would qualify the Town for funds from the Community Septic System Loan Program (CSSLP).  It is expected that the mandatory inspection of septic systems will begin in the spring of 2002.  Ms. Dillmann further noted that the inspection and maintenance of all ISDS on the island would be administered by the Public Works Department.  

Ms. Dillmann stated that it is the goal of the Onsite Wastewater Management Plan to safeguard public health and protect and improve ground and surface water resources.  

Upon review of the Jamestown Onsite Wastewater Management Plan, specific questions arose relating to the costs to the community and the costs to the individual homeowner.  Ms. Dillmann noted that the loans available through CSSLP would be at approximately 4% and would work as an incentive to encourage homeowners to repair and maintain their systems.  The first amount available to the Town is expected to be around $250,000.00.   The payback of those funds will allow additional loan money available on a revolving basis.  

It was reported that there approximately 650 cesspools in Jamestown.  These cesspools are not considered an adequate treatment method in the Town, which could account for $6,500,000.00 to replace.    

The Council raised questions relating to inspections:

· Will the inspectors be hired by the homeowner

· Can the Town assist with a bidding process for a better price for residents needing septic system pumping services

Ms. Dillmann informed the Council that homeowners will be responsible for the hiring of individuals to pump their systems and she expects rates to be competitive.

There was discussion on the application process for the loan program.  A homeowner must first obtain a letter from the Public Works Department stating that the system is eligible.  The homeowner hires the appropriate professional to design the system repair and then submits the application to RIDEM for design approval.  When permit approval has been received the homeowner can then apply for CSSLP loan through RI Housing.

There was some concern expressed on the liability that the Town would be exposed to and how the loan program will effect the Town’s balance sheet.  The possibility of preparing a cost analysis was discussed.  

Ms. Dillmann informed the Council that there is also a program through the Department of Agriculture available that is income based.  It was suggested that this information be added to educational material for homeowners.

The possibility of allowing this process to be on a voluntary basis was discussed.  

Ms. Dillmann informed the Council that there would be a demonstration for the software for this program at the police station on September 27, 2001.

There being no further discussion, Council President Settipane adjourned the work session at 9:35 PM.

Attest:

Arlene D. Kalooski

Town Clerk
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